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Statement from USCIS spokesperson Jonathan Withington to POLITICO: 
 
“In November 2016, USCIS decided to centralize adjudication of all Special Immigrant 
Juvenile (SIJ) cases to the National Benefits Center (NBC) in Missouri to more consistently 
and efficiently process these cases. By late summer 2017, the USCIS NBC asked for legal 
guidance that affected pending cases filed by individuals over 18 at the time the New York 
state court order was issued while the NBC sought legal clarification from the USCIS Office 
of Chief Counsel. The agency began holding Texas cases for the same reason in fall 2017. In 
February 2018, OCC provided legal guidance on the statutory requirements for 
“reunification with one or both parents” for the purposes of establishing eligibility for the 
SIJ classification.  
  
In February, in light of OCC’s legal guidance, the NBC began to review the approximately 
5,500 pending cases, resulting in the issuance of Notices of Intent to Deny for 
approximately 130 cases in that population.  Pending cases that had previously been issued 
Requests for Evidence or Notices of Intent to Deny were issued final decisions.  A total of 
approximately 260 have been denied.  
  
For purposes of establishing eligibility for SIJ, the statute requires that a state court have 
the authority to return a child to the custody of their parent in order for that court to find 
that reunification is not viable.  Since most courts cannot place a child back in the custody 
of their parent once the child reaches the age of majority (as determined by state and in 
most instances that is age 18), those state courts do not have power and authority to make 
the reunification finding for purposes of SIJ eligibility.” 
 






